CONTEST RULES
The following shall serve as a basis for determining winners of all games and contests
that air on all five stations, unless otherwise stated by individual contest rules and
regulations. In the following, “win” refers to the receiving of any item without
compensation.

Individual contest Rules for the “Big Gift Giveaway”

Childers Media Group (CMG) is conducting a contest called “Big Gift Giveaway”

Between November 1st and December 16th, 2016 WFGF-FM, WWSR-FM, WEGE-FM,
and WDOH-FM personalities will make appearances at various businesses within the
total service area. These appearances will be promoted on the air and may also be
promoted via station websites and social media.

The Prize: The grand prize winner will win certificates for merchandise totaling up to
$5,000 in retail value.

To Enter: Listeners must be present (at any live broadcast where entries are taken) and
only one registration per person per location is permitted. Entrants may not enter on
behalf of any other individual.

The Selection of a Winner: After each station appearance, one registration slip will be
selected randomly from the entrants at that location. The selected entrant will then
advance to the final drawing. Only one qualifier per household will be allowed to
advance to the final drawing. The final drawing will be held at the Lima Mall on
December 17 at Noon. All contestants will pick a gift box, in which 11 will hold client gift
cards, and one will be the Grand Prize.

CMG General Contest Rules:

1. Prizes won on WFGF, WEGE, WDOH, WWSR and WCIT are limited to one (1) per
household per station within a 30-day period.

2. Employees of CMG this contest’s participating sponsors and their advertising
agencies, employees of other radio or television stations, and members of the
immediate family of any such persons are not eligible to participate and win. The term
“immediate family” includes spouses, siblings, parents, children, grandparents, and
grandchildren, whether as “in-laws,” or by current or past marriage(s), remarriage(s),
adoption, co-habitation or other family extension, and any other persons residing at the
same household whether or not related. CMG reserves the right to revoke any prize if
the contestant does not meet the eligibility requirements.

3. Contestants must be eighteen (18) years or older on the date of entry unless
otherwise announced.

4.

Prizes are non-transferable.

5. A winner of a prize valued over $600 must wait one (1) year before being eligible
for another prize valued over $600.

6. NO SUBSTITUTION or other consideration will be offered instead of the stated
prize. All items won from any of the five stations must be claimed within thirty (30) days
of winning.

7. If prizes are not claimed within the stated period of time, the winner waves the right
to the prize and the prize reverts to the possession of CMG.

8. Winners are responsible for appropriate taxes and fees associated with the
winning of ANY prize.

9.

Proper photo ID is required to claim any prize.

10. A 1099 MISC form will be completed and filed with the IRS for every prize or
accumulation of $600 or more. All local, state and federal taxes, license and fees are
the sole responsibility of the winner.

11. During any contest involving communication through the telephone lines, should a
contestant be disconnected from the utilized phone line before the contestant’s correct
name, phone number, and response are recorded; they will be instantly disqualified
from the contest without compensation. The following sequential caller shall be given
the opportunity to win. CMG is not responsible for problems occurring within the
telephone system, which either inhibit or increase the chances of winning.

12. Winners may be required to sign a release. All winners agree to allow CMG to use
their name, voice and/or likeness, portrait, and biographical information for promotional
purposes without further compensation. All calls coming into any of the five stations may
be taped and may be aired on the station without further approval.

13. By winning any items from CMG, the winner and the user of the item(s) releases
CMG from any responsibility to any incident related to the use of the item(s). Incidents
include (but are not limited to) cancellation or alteration of event, expiration of item,
bodily injury or death.

14. CMG reserves the right to add, delete and/or alter rules at any time.

15. CMG reserves the right to cancel any contest at any time.

16. Disputes regarding these rules will be settled by CMG. All decisions are final.

17. CMG is not responsible for the actions of others. All minors are under the direction
of their guardian/parent/eligible winner.

